
 

News from the Fountain of Life  

Dear Friends, 

Kindness: it’s a difficult word to define but we all know when we are its recipients. 
During Sybil’s last days in hospital she was the receiver of great kindness lavished 
upon her by the hospital staff: we cannot speak too highly of the care she received on 
West Raynham Ward at Queen Elizabeth Hospital.  We too have been the grateful 
recipients of much kindness from our family and friends – in words, understanding 
and practical ways.  

It’s got us thinking about the simplicity of being kind to one another. We are a very 
active church – full of ministries, service, activity, busyness, plans, commitment, 
pressure – but if we have not love, we are empty and gain nothing.  ‘Kind’ is the 
second word Paul uses in 1 Corinthians 13 to describe the character of love: ‘Love is 
patient, love is kind’.  Patience is the passive side of love – choosing to forbear with 
one another, being long-suffering, putting up with. Kindness is the active expression of 
love, the ability to show mercy and grace filled with practical kindness. 

Jesus and His life on earth is described as being the kindness of God appearing. When 
Paul describes us as being raised up and seated in heavenly realms in Christ Jesus it is 
in order that the kindness of God might be expressed and made known. He does not 
say we’re seated in heavenly realms in order to engage in power evangelism, 
extraordinary works of the Holy Spirit, heal the sick, drive out unclean spirits and all 
the other activities of the Kingdom we might 
imagine. He simply says we’re positioned in 
heavenly places so that we may express the 
kindness of God to one another.  

We are empowered to be kind to one another 
by the Holy Spirit but we also have to choose to 
adopt that lifestyle. We are told to clothe 
ourselves in kindness, walk in kindness, keep in step with kindness, continue in 
kindness, run after kindness. It is a choice that has the capacity to change lives for we 
are told that the kindness of God leads to repentance. Simply by being kind to one 
another we grow the kingdom. It’s a liberating thought because we can all choose to 
be kind. It’s a powerful action especially when we are kind to those who choose to be 
unkind or hostile towards us.  

Pursue the way of love and be kind to one another. It has the power to change the 
world – or at least to change a life. Kindness is not simply about being ‘nice’, kindness 
also holds people to account for their actions. So, let’s charge one another with the 
call to be kind in word and action.  

Thank you for all your amazing kindness to us and may we always be known as the 
church family where people are kind to one another. 

 Love and peace, 

 

Stephen & Pippa 

June 2017 

WHOôS WHO?  

Stephen and Pippa Mawditt Ste-

phen is our Senior Minister over-

seeing the Fountain of Life 

Church and Fountain Network 

with Pippa serving alongside him .  

Paul and Colette Wilkinson Paul is 

our Associate Minister responsi-

ble for the pastoral, management 

and operational life. Colette is  

responsible for early years learn-

ing and is named person for child 

and vulnerable adult protection. 

Wendy Sargeant serves on the 

leadership team as Licensed Lay 

Minister and heads up Our Place 

and the prayer ministry team. 

John Watts heads up the worship 

team with his wife Rebecca and  

Carol Holmes . 

Neil Richardson is our Finance 

Manager with Rysia Bane serving 

as treasurer. 

Maryanne Richardson leads Kidz 

Klub in Scarning, oversees the 

schools ministry and offers pasto-

ral support to families.  

Matt Beckett leads Kidz Klub Way-

land and serves on the youth 

team. 

Martin Spaul is our Lead Youth 

Worker and Eleanor South is our 

Youth Worker. 

Matt Schwarzenberger is our Kidz 

Klub and transition worker. 

Andrea Jolly is our Family and 

Children’s worker. Andrea runs 

First Steps, a Christian pre-school. 

Susan Walker heads up Good 

Companions, our ministry to old-

er people. 

Freddy Hedley is our Training Di-

rector. Michael Jones is our Hub 

Director. 

Karen Gower is our Administrator. 

Heather Nunn manages our Debt 

Centre and oversees our Mercy 

ministry, which includes our work 

with CAP. 

Carol Edwards keeps a record of 

testimonies and gathers pro-

phetic words. 

Fred Edwards is our Site Warden. 

Pursue the way of love 
and be kind to one anoth-
er. It has the power to 
change the world. 
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 June 4th 2017 

A day set aside for worship, prayer and testimony at the Fountain of Life from 8am to 8pm. Bring your lunch 
and tea. Come as you are able. Here is a rough framework for the day: 

8 – 10am   Breakfast worship and prayer: Danish pastries, brioche or fruit available 

10am – 12.30pm Morning worship, prayer and testimony. Bring your own stories of ways in which you 
have encountered God, and ways which you have found helpful to practice the 
presence of God.  

12.30 - 2pm Lunch (bring your own!) 

2 – 4pm Closer: a focus on releasing you to engage with God yourself by creating an atmosphere 
of worship and giving you plenty of creative options to express your love for Him.  

4 – 6pm Tea (bring your own) 

6 – 8pm Taking Back Sunday: prayer and worship led by our young people 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 13th June, Westminster Theological Centre (WTC) will be hosting their annual Open Hub Evening at 
the Fountain of Life Church, Ashill. 

There will be an opportunity to meet the Hub Director, chat with some of the students and experience a taste 
of a typical Hub evening. This will include a time of worship, a short lecture and an interactive, group video-
conference with one of our faculty, plus a chance to ask any questions you may have about what it is like to 
study with WTC. 

If you’re thinking about signing up, even if you’ve yet to come to a decision, it’s a great opportunity to gain an 
insight into student life with WTC.  

Please contact Michael Jones (eastanglia@wtctheology.org.uk or 07712 136757) to book your place.  

Thank you! 

Michael 

http://wtctheology.org.uk/
mailto:eastanglia@wtctheology.org.uk
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Bookings: All bookings for the Worship Centre, Bungalow or Stables can be made through the Church 

Office on  admin@folchurch.co.uk  or  01760 441 902 

                   Holiday Club 2017 
 

With summer approaching the office is getting ready for an awesome summer! 
Fancy joining us? Let me give you five reasons why you should join us! 
 

1. It’s going to be amazingly good fun! Holiday Club weeks are always awesome fun, filled with games and 
panto. 

2. It’s thoroughly rewarding. Children love joining us for Holiday Club and you can be a part of making this 
happen! 

3. Spies are cool! That’s right guys we’re going to be spies this year! 
4. Half a day for one week a year genuinely can have a life long effect on the children you meet. 
5. And lastly, but most importantly, every child deserves to have a chance to choose Jesus. 

So come join us in the summer holiday at either of our Holiday Clubs (Ashill and Dereham) and help give 
children a chance to choose Jesus. Both weeks run from 7th - 11th August from 10am - noon. Talk to Matt B if 
you can help at Ashill Holiday Club and Maryanne if you can help in Dereham!  
And finally remember to take invitations from the information table to invite children you know to join us this 

summer!    Matt 

Sunday Prayers 

Please join a small group that gather to pray for our church service and church life each Sunday from 9.30 am.   

Prayer, Sozo and Listening Ministries 
We believe that our God loves His children passionately and longs to see us set free from sickness, disability and 
oppression so we offer 3 ministries to help people encounter God to receive healing and freedom in Christ.  

Our Prayer Ministry Team are available every Sunday and at other events to pray with you for anything that’s 
troubling you. We will stand with you and seek His healing, His divine presence and His purpose for you. 

Sozo (meaning saved, healed, delivered or made whole) is a ministry we are currently developing that has helped 
many people to encounter God on a deep personal level where they have found that they've been healed from 
the hurts of the past and set free to engage with Him with the freedom and intimacy He always intended for us. 
The Sozo team are very happy to meet with anyone who would like to meet with God this way please contact 
Carol Edwards for more information or an appointment. Tel: 01760 336603. 

We also recognise that sometimes it’s just good to talk to someone so our Listening Team are very happy to 
meet with you on a one to one basis, at a convenient time, where you can talk and we will just listen. 

If you would like to know more about any of these ministries or to make an appointment please talk to Paul 
Wilkinson   Email:  paul.wilkinson@folchurch.co.uk  or  Tel:  01760 441443 
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Closer  
Join us for an evening of free spontaneous worship, prophetic praise and prayer, on 

the 12th June 7.00 pm for refreshments worship from 7.30 - 9.00pm at The Well. 

An opportunity to encourage a personal intimate relationship with God. Everyone is 

welcome.  

Feel free to attend for all or part of the evening. 

FoL Summer BBQ Bash! 
We will be holding our summer party this year on Saturday 10th June from 3.30—dusk. 

We will provide a barbecue (with alternatives to meat available) but it would be great if you 
could bring either a salad or a dessert.  

There will be a bouncy castle, lots of fun and games, a quiz and some excellent entertainment.  

This is a perfect event to invite family, friends or neighbours to so why not invite them to come along! 

We ask that you put your name on the sign up sheet in the foyer and then get your ticket from either Paul or 
Karen! 

Please bring your ticket with you as you’ll need to hand it to get your food. 

There is no charge for the event although we suggest that a donation of £3 for anyone over the age of 12 will 
help us to defray the costs. 

Revive Day  -  14th October 2017 
The Fountain Network in association with New Wine will be hosting a Revive Day with Malcolm MacDonald in 
October. Malcolm is Vicar of St. Mary’s Loughton and is the author of ’Set Me on Fire’ and he will be exploring 
what we can learn from seasons of revival as we seek to partner with God and embrace the power of the King-
dom for our generation.  

The first session will begin at 10.30 am with further talks at 2.30 and 6.30 pm. Come and worship with us! 

Prayer Request Number 
 

To request prayer for an emergency or pressing need  text or leave a message for 
Astrid  07722 805404                      Email  e.prayer@folchurch.co.uk 

Please note that all prayer requests are handled as anonymously, sensitively and confidentially as 
possible, although first names or initials may sometimes be used for the sake of ease, at the discre-
tion of the prayer request co-ordinator. 

Cnmôs lhrr hsðhsôr fnhmf sn ad fqd`s  
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Testimonies and Prophetic Words 
 

If you have a testimony we’d love to hear what God has been doing so that we can share it with others and give God the 

glory. Please contact Carol Edwards (prophecy@folchurch.co.uk) or speak to either Stephen or Paul. 

EAT 
 

EAT will meet on 25th June 2017. So if you or your families or friends are in their 20’s and 30’s (ish), we would 
like to invite you to join us  for another great opportunity to meet with 
others of a similar age group, enjoy some great food and fellowship. 
If you’d like to know more please talk to Simon or Louise Mawditt, or email 
using the address below. 

Simon and Lou Mawditt 
 Contact Louise on Louise.mawditt@hotmail.co.uk   

or phone  07743 856125  

EAT 

                   
 
 

Some of our missional communities meet with a view to connecting with a particular village, town or estate. 
Here are the details in case you are interested in connecting.  

¶ Blenheim Grange (Carbrooke). Andrew & Julia Rees.  E: thereesfamily3@tiscali.co.uk   T: 01760 440141 

¶ Scarning: Refresh  Neil & Maryanne Richardson.   T: 01362 691143 

¶ Shouldham: The Fountain   Tom & Angela Caley  E: angelajcaley77@gmail.com   T: 01366 348371 

¶ Swanton Morley: Friends. Alex & Astrid Milne  E: aaemilne@uwclub.net     T: 01362 637443 

Missional Communities  

Springs of Hope Restorative Arts Centre Open 
Following her recent trip to Northern Iraq Colette has learned that the restorative arts centre 
that she worked on has now officially opened. Lisa Miara of Springs of Hope writes that, “Life 
has invaded where chaos and despair pervaded. Previously a grey and depressing place with 
much propaganda being taught to young refugee kids. (It took months to sort through the 

books and reading materials...Hitler for 4 year olds and Infidels for 3 year olds).  
The dirt and grime have been painted out with life and light taking their place.” 

The kids come to hang out, to paint and draw and to have fun, something that’s 
been missing for most of them for a very long time. The parents coming to regis-
ter their kids ask “how many kids can you take, will you take them all?” 

 
“With love from all in War City. Living inside the rainbow.” 

mailto:Louise.mawditt@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:thereesfamily3@tiscali.co.uk
mailto:angelajcaley77@gmail.com
mailto:aaemilne@uwclub.net
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Each month Acts 435 try and look at a different category by which requests 
are filtered.  This month the focus is on Benefit Delays and Sanctions. 

Each April, more people are moved onto Universal Credit which brings six 
different benefits all into one integrated monthly payment, including Housing 

Benefit which the claimant then pays directly to their landlord.  The Joseph Rowntree Foundation does a lot of 
work analysing UK poverty and has some interesting comments to make on Universal Credit. One of their 
recommendations is particularly relevant for Acts 435, namely to: "Reduce the five-week minimum wait to 
receive Universal Credit, which puts people at risk of debt, destitution and eviction. As UC wraps multiple 
benefits into one payment, people are left with few other sources of income to fall back on while they wait. 

The effect of a 6+ week waiting period for a first Universal Credit payment can be serious, leading to foodbank 
referrals, debt, mental health issues, rent arrears and eviction. These effects can last even after people receive 
their UC payments, as bills and debts pile up. 

Some people can manage - perhaps when they suddenly lose a job or become ill - by relying on savings for a 
few weeks. Others, however, especially those already on tight budgets, are left with absolutely no income to 
live on whilst awaiting their benefits.  

Acts 435's aim of fast, financial help to people in need is never more important than in situations like these. It is 
amazing to see that the oldest request on the website is just 12 days old! By meeting these needs within 2 
weeks, Acts 435 are making a significant difference in individual lives. Here are some examples of previous  
requests for people experiencing issues with their benefits, left with little or no income to live on, who needed 
our help: 

"This lady suffers from arthritis and is unable to work anymore. The Job Centre system has wrongly 
categorised her as able to work. She has appealed but this takes weeks. In the meantime, most of 
her allowances have been stopped. She is down from £500 p.w. when she was working to £73 and 
sheõs relying on Foodbank to feed herself. She has no money for her fuel meters and is at her wits 
end. Your contribution would be one less major thing to worry about." 

"A is now in suitable accommodation after a long stint of street homelessness. His PIP (Personal Independence 
Payment) application is under way but he still has no money until this is processed. He desperately needs a 
small amount of money to top up his utilities key so he can access electricity and gas - would you be able to 
give a little please." 

"This lady's benefits have been stopped while they are reassessed. She has been working to a plan 
to pay off her rent arrears but this has left her unable to make the payments. She is very 
concerned that the housing association will begin eviction proceedings. She has no money so we'd 
like to give something towards her rent and electricity until the situation gets resolved."  

"W was in paid employment until made redundant on Christmas Eve 2016. Since then he has received welfare 
benefits until he missed an appointment at the Jobcentre as he had been burgled and was dealing with the 
police at the time. The Jobcentre did not consider this acceptable and sanctioned him. W is receiving help from 
a local Foodbank but needs to make token payments to his landlord" 

............."giving to anyone who has need"      God Bless   Trevor 
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How to Give to the Fountain of Life 
Please deposit any financial gifts you would like to make to the church in the boxes on the pillars in 
the main worship area. There are envelopes available for you to authorise gift aid to be reclaimed 
if you are a UK taxpayer. If you have decided to join the family and would like to set up regular 
giving by direct debit or standing order then please pick up a form on the information desk or contact our 
treasurer Rysia Bane rbane@btinternet.com.  

Mid Norfolk CAP Debt Centre  

If you come across anyone struggling with unmanageable debt please help them self-refer to 
our service which is completely FREE.  They should, in the first instance, telephone 0800 328 
0006. There are leaflets in the Church Foyer if you would like to know more about the service. 

The Royal Norfolk Show 

On the 28th and 29th June the Debt Centre will be joining forces with other centres from Hunstanton, 
Fakenham, Norwich, Great Yarmouth and Kings Lynn at the Royal Norfolk Show where we will have a stand in 
the Diocesan Marquee. If you are planning to attend the show come and see us! The aim is to highlight the 
issues of Debt in our region and to advertise the fact that there is help available. 

Thank you Jesus.    Heather Nunn 

Always in Need of Help 
Foodbank is always in need of your help. We take a weekly collection of food 
items to our local Foodbank which is located in Watton High Street and there is 
always a need for more food items. Currently they report that they are urgently in 
need of: 

URGENTLY NEEDED FOOD ITEMS - WE ARE OUT OF THE FOLLOWING 

¶ {¦D!w όрллDa{ύ 

¶ ¢Lbb95 Cw¦L¢ όпллDa{ύ 

¶ ¢Lbb95 ¢ha!¢h9{ όпллDa{ύ 

¶ 5wL95 t!{¢! όрллDa{ύ 

¶ t!{¢! {!¦/9 

¶ ¢Lbb95 wL/9 t¦55LbD 

¶ [hbD[LC9 Cw¦L¢ W¦L/9 

¶ /Ih/h[!¢9κ{b!/Y{  

If you can help with any of these things please put them in the large plastic box that’s located in the foyer and 

we’ll make sure they get to the people who need it most.   Thank you! 

WE'VE GOT PLENTY OF 

¶ .9!b{ 

¶ /9w9![ 

mailto:rbane@btinternet.com


 folCALENDAR 

Morning Prayers - 9am every weekday in the Stables  

Thursday Prayers - 10am every Thursday in the worship 

centre term time.  

Noahõs Ark Parents and Toddlers ð 10am every Thursday in 

the bungalow term time.  

DEADLINE FOR ŦƻƭNEWS JULY/AUGUST 2017 
The deadline for submitting news articles and testimonies for the 
July/August 2017 edition of ŦƻƭNEWS is Friday 23rd June. Please 
submit articles to admin@folchurch.co.uk.  
 
If dates for forthcoming events could be sent as soon as information is 
available then we will do our best to publicise them even if ŦƻƭNEWS has been 
printed. Where possible, please try to keep articles to 250 words or less. 

The Fountain of Life Church, The Well Christian Centre,  

Swaffham Road, Ashill, Norfolk, IP25 7BT.  

T: 01760 441 902     E:   admin@folchurch.co.uk     

W:  folchurch.co.uk    Charity No. 1153552  

June Services and Events 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ  WǳƴŜ 
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Dates for your Diary 

10th June — Fountain of Life Party 

14th October — Revive  

with Malcolm MacDonald author of ‘Set 
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mailto:admin@folchurch.co.uk
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